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Wrap around support for 

people living in temporary 

accommodation



6,000

households living 

in temporary 

accommodation

4 years, 3 

months

is the average time 

spent living in 

temporary 

accommodation



Research 

activities

 6 interviews with residents living in 

temporary accommodation

 24 internal stakeholder discussions 

 2 focus groups 

 Several meetings with current support 

organisations 

 Analysed temporary accommodation 

statutory return data and complaints 

about temporary accommodation

 Reviewed UCL ‘Newham Families in 

Temporary Accommodation’ research 

 Desktop research of good practice, with 

follow up conversations



Resident makes
a homelessness 
application on an 
online form on the 
Newham website

Housing Advisor 
contacts resident to 
assess homelessness 
and creates personal 
housing plan

Resident is not always 
being connected to the 
support they would 
benefit from

Stage

Actions

Emotions

Registering as 
homeless or at risk

Touchpoints

Housing Advisor may 
refer resident to support 
services if required

Accommodation is offered

Housing Advisor contacts 
resident to offer 
emergency 
accommodation (if relief 
duty is owed)

Resident accepts 
offer

Resident moves into 
property 

Contact from
Newham council

Unmet needs
Difficulty accessing a 
computer so online 
application isn’t ideal, 
and requires assistance 
to complete form

Ongoing support

How do I access help 
around money 
management, food 
insecurity, and 
cooking facilities?

Support 
offered

Resident may be 
contacted from another 
service regarding 
support

Resident isn’t aware of 
what support is 
available, whether they 
are eligible for it, and 
how to access it

Neutral

Positive

Negative

Newham Council 
telephones 
resident

I’ll have a 
place to live

No advice regarding 
rights for refusing 
accommodation if 
unsuitable, or info 
about the local area

No support regarding 
furnishing, storage of 
items, if moving vans 
are provided

Not clear what 
support is available 
for me

Residents are not 
always able to identify 
what their support 
needs are, beyond 
Housing, this early in 
their journey

I need 
somewhere 
to live

I don’t know 
where the 
nearest 
dentist is

Form is 
difficult to 
complete

Sometimes 
assistance to 
complete application 
is provided over the 
phone by Newham 
Council

Resident accesses 
support for a 
number of different 
issues 

Not sure how 
I move my 
belongings

How do I move 
out of TA?

Resident moves into 
more stable 
accommodation

Resident wants 
advice on how to 
move out of TA

“The Council have 
forgotten about me.”

Residents’ temporary accommodation journey


